Freedom of Information (FOI)

The Balfour, Foreland Road, Kirkwall, Orkney KW15 1NZ www.ohb.scot.nhs.uk



Conor Matchett

Via email: <u>request-690157-</u> c6f4bc72@whatdotheyknow.com Date: 12/10/2020

Tel: 01856 888 220 Fax: 01856 888 211

Email: ork-hb.foirequests@nhs.net

Dear Mr. Matchett,

RE: Freedom of Information Request 202021 / 173 - Covid-19 Second Wave

Your Query Date of Request September 2020

I am writing to you to request the following information.

- 1) Between May 1 2020 and present, any planning documents, briefing notes, or meeting agenda items and associated papers which show, outline, predict or examine the potential impact of a second wave of Covid-19.
 - a) Please take this to include any documentation (but not email correspondence) which includes the phrase 'second wave'.
 - b) The condition in 1a should not be taken to exclude information which falls under the scope of the first part of this request but does not include the phrase 'second wave'.
- 2) Any risk and/or impact assessments carried out by the health board in regards to the potential impact of a second wave of Covid-19 on
 - a) Hospitals
 - b) Care homes
 - c) Acute care services such as A&E
 - d) Primary care services such as GPs

Response

NHS Orkney does not record this information in a format that makes reporting the level of detail required easily accessible. The costs involved in the process of obtaining the necessary data would exceed the limits set out in the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act (2002) and therefore NHS Orkney is not obliged under section 12(1) of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 to comply with your request.

I hope this helps with your request.

NHS Orkney is a small remote and rural health board within Scotland. All responses to Freedom of Information requests are collated in accordance with the terms of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002.

Under section 20(1) of the Act, if you are dissatisfied with the way NHS Orkney has dealt with your request, you have a right to ask for a review of our actions and decisions in relation to your request.



Our community, we care, you matter....

Orkney NHS Board: The Balfour, Forelands Road, Kirkwall, Orkney KW15 INZ

Chair: Meghan McEwen
Chief Executive: Michael Dickson



A request for review should be made within 40 working days of receipt of this letter and NHS Orkney will reply within 20 working days of receipt. Review requests should be sent in writing to Dr Louise Wilson, Director of Public Health, NHS Orkney, the Balfour, Foreland Road, Kirkwall, Orkney, KW15 1NZ or by e-mail via ork-hb.foirequests@nhs.net.

Requests for appeal should be made in writing to: Scottish Information Commissioner, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, Fife, KY16 9DS. Telephone: 01334 464610, Fax: 01334 464611, Email: enquiries@itspublicknowledge.info or on the online appeal portal www.itspublicknowledge.info/Appeal.

FOI responses (subject to the removal of personal information) are published on NHS Orkney's website at: http://www.ohb.scot.nhs.uk/foi-response-disclosure-log.

Yours sincerely,

Freedom of Information Officer NHS Orkney



Our community, we care, you matter....

Orkney NHS Board: The Balfour, Forelands Road, Kirkwall, Orkney KW15 INZ

Chair: Meghan McEwen Chief Executive: Michael Dickson

